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To the Honorable House of Representatives:

Pursuant to Article LVI, as amended by Article XC, Section
J, the Amendments to the Constitution of the Commonwealth of
Massachusetts, I am returning to you for amendment House Bill
5031, entitled "An Act Relative to Notification of Insurance
Claims."

This bill involves the payment of insurance claims for
dental services. Unfortunately there were several ambiguities
in the bill as drafted. My proposed amendment, for example,
clarifies the time when interest on late payments begins to
accrue. It also removes a potential hinderance to insurers'
efforts to combat fraudulent claims.

Therefore, I recommend that House Bill 3031 be amended by
striking after the enacting clause and substituting in its
place the following: -

Subdivision 4 of section 108 of chapter 175 of the
General Laws, as appearing in the 1988 Official Edition, is
hereby amended by striking out paragraph Cc) and inserting
in place thereof of the following paragraph: -

(c) Within fifteen days after an insurer's receipt of
notice of claim by a claimant or provider under a policy of
accident and sickness insurance which is delivered or
issued for delivery in the commonwealth, and which provides
hospital expense, surgical expense or dental expense
insurance, the insurer shall furnish such forms as are
usually furnished by it for filing proofs of loss. Within
forty-five days from said receipt of notice if payment is
not made the insurer shall notify the claimant in writing
specifying the reasons for the nonpayment or whatever
further documentation is necessary for payment of said
claim within the terms of the policy. If the insurer fails
to comply with the provisions of this paragraph for any
claims relating to dental services, said insurer shall pay,
in addition to any benefits which inure to such claimant or
provider, interest on such benefits, which shall accrue
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beginning forty-five days after the insurer's receipt of
notice of claim at the rate of one and one-half percent permonth, not to exceed eighteen percent per year. The
provisions of this paragraph relating to interest payments
shall not apply to a claim which an insurer is
investigating because of suspected fraud.

Subdivision (G) of section 110 of said chapter 175, as
so appearing, is hereby amended by striking out the second
paragraph, lines 304 to 313 inclusive, and inserting in
place thereof the following paragraph: -

Within fifteen days after an insurer's receipt of 2{i'
notice of claim by a claimant under a general or blanket
policy of accident and sickness insurance which is
delivered or issued for delivery in the commonwealth, and
which provides hospital expense, surgical expense or dental
expense insurance, the insurer shall furnish such forms as
are usually furnished by it for filing proofs of loss.
Within forty-five days from said receipt of notice if
payment is not made the insurer shall notify the claimant
in writing specifying the reasons for the nonpayment or
whatever further documentation is necessary for payment of
said claim within the terms of the policy. If the insurer
fails to comply with the provisions of tnis paragraph for
any claim relating to dental services, said insurer shall
pay, in addition to any benefits which inure to such
claimant or provider, interest on such benefits, which
shall accrue beginning forty-five days after the insurer's
receipt of notice of claim at the rate of one and one-half
percent per month, not to exceed eighteen percent per
year. The provisions of this paragraph relating to
interest payments shall not apply to a claim which an
insurer is investigating because of suspected fraud.

Subdivision (6) of section 8 of chapter 176 A of the
General Laws, as appearing in the 1988 Official Edition, is
hereby amended by adding at the end thereof the following
two sentences: -

If the nonprofit hospital service corporation fails to
comply with the provisions of this paragraph for any claim
relating to dental services, said corporation shall pay, in
addition to any benefits which inure to such subscriber or
provider, interest on such benefits which shall accrue
beginning forty-five days after the corporation's receipt
of notice of claim at the rate of one and one-half percent
per month, not to exceed eighteen percent per year. The
provisions of this paragraph relating to interest payments
shall not apply to a claim which a nonprofit hospital
service corporation is investigating because of suspected
f raud

.
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The second paragraph o£ section 7 of chapter 1768 of
the General Laws, as appearing in the 1988 Official
Edition, is hereby amended by adding at the end thereof the
following two sentences: -

If the medical service corporation fails to comply
with the provisions of this paragraph for any claim
relating to dental services, said corporation shall pay, in
addition to any benefits which inure to such subscriber or
provider, interest on such benefits, which shall accrue
beginning sixty days after the corporation's receipt of
notice of claim at the rate of one and one-half percent per
month, not to exceed eighteen percent per year. The
provisions of this paragraph relating to interest payments
shall not apply to a claim which a medical service
corporation is investigating because of suspected fraud.

Section 4 of chapter 176 E of the General Laws, as
appearing in the 1988 Official Edition, is hereby amended
by adding at the end thereof the following paragraph: -

Within fifteen days after a dental service
corporation's receipt of notice of a claim by a
participating dentist under a dental service plan, the
dental service corporation shall furnish such forms as are
usually furnished by it for filing proofs of loss. Within
forty-five days from said receipt of notice if payment is
not made the dental service corporation shall notify the
claimant in writing specifying the reasons for the
nonpayment or whatever further documentation is necessary
for payment of said claim within the terms of the policy.
If the dental service corporation fails to comply with the
provisions of this paragraph, said dental service
corporation shall pay, in addition to any benefits which
inure to the participating dentist, interest on such
benefits, which shall accrue beginning forty-five days
after the dental service corporation's receipt of notice of
claim at the rate of one and one-half percent per month,
not to exceed eighteen percent per year. The provisions of
this paragraph relating to interest payments shall not
apply to a claim which a dentals#rvice corporation is
investigating because
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